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DIARY DATES 

Term 4 

 

Week 9 

 

 9 Dec      Pupil Free Day 

10 Dec   Marion Bowland excursion 

      St Kilda Playground 

      Year 7 Graduation 

12 Dec    Noarlunga Aquatic Centre 

13 Dec  -  Assembly  9.15am 

    -  Last day of Term 4 

  2pm dismissal 

 

2020  School Year starts 28th January 

 

  SCHOOL CARD 

Applications available from the school office. 

Please contact us and we can send home an 

application with your child.  

 

  PAYMENTS 

Please remember EFTPOS payments can be 

made over the phone to either Tracey or Chris  

eg OSHC, school fees, excursions  

    

  OSHC 

Director: Jo Battersby 0418 585 142  

Before school care: 7am-8.30am 

After school care: 3pm-6pm 

Vac Care/Pupil Free Days: 7am-6pm  

 

 CLOVELLY DELI 

A reminder that the canteen will be closed in 

the last week of term.  

     

  UNIFORM SHOP 

Tuesday to Friday 9am—9.30am 

All students are required to wear school uniform at school, 

when representing the school and attending public events 

performances and excursions. The school colour is navy blue 

for hats, tops and bottoms. We will be adding a touch of red 

to a polo top and will let you know when these are available.  

Safe, sensible footwear must also be worn.  

Benefits for wearing a school uniform include: 

 Assisting staff to ensure he safety of students within 

the school  

 Promoting pride in our school 

 Promoting equality 

 Ensuring students are easily identifiable on excursions 

A school hat must be worn outside in Terms 1 and 4. 

The Uniform Shop is located next to the canteen and is 

open from 9.00am-9.30am Tuesdays to Fridays for 

purchases.   

Additionally, the shop will be open from 9am-12pm on 

Thurs 23
rd

 and Fri 24
th

 January 2020. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Autism SA presents LEGO Club and LEGO Club Junior, a 

structured programme where participants work as a team 

following step-by-step visual instructions to complete a 

LEGO creation, supporting crucial skills including speech, 

language, communication, social interaction, teamwork, 

sharing and fine motor skills.  

LEGO Club Junior is specifically adapted to meet the needs 

of children aged 4-6 years. 

LEGO Club is structured for 7-13 year old children, and 

incorporates  a range of skill developments and problem 

solving, fine motor, categorising, decision making and 

emotional regulation, whilst having fun! 
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LEADERSHIP TEAM MEMBERS 

Terena Pope, Matt Brumby, Wahid Halimee, Kylie Tuckey, Rod Sutherland 

Dear Families,  

Thankyou for joining us for our Community Event last week. It was wonderful to have the 

opportunity for us to come together, share food and enjoy the musical talents of our students. I am 

sure you will join me in thanking the staff and students who performed, the Marion City Brass Band 

and the parents and staff that coordinated and organised the event. We particularly thank Debbie 

Johnson, Deb Parsons and Keryn Day as well as our volunteers- Tenille, Rob, Michelle and Maylee for 

supporting the performances, organising the event and staging.  We also acknowledge Deb Parsons 

for her work in supporting the Art works and displays and to every staff member and student who 

contributed to the artworks and the overall success of the event.  This event was an exceptional 

display of how our community comes together. 

Recently we asked families to  provide information to inform the creation of classes for 2020. We 

thank you for you input and look forward to sending the class placement information and end of 

year Reports home on Friday 13 December.  

At a recent meeting of the Governing Council , a decision was made in relation to the financial 

viability of our canteen. A number of strategies have been put in place over the last few years in an 

attempt to ensure the canteen  was able to continue to offer a service to our students and their 

families. Unfortunately we have now made the decision to close the Canteen at the end of this 

school year as it is not covering it’s costs.  We will continue to explore how we may offer a food 

service to students in the future.  

I am sure you will join the Governing Council Members, staff and students to thank Jo for the many 

hours of work as both a volunteer and more recently as an employee of the Governing Council in the 

Canteen Manger role.  

Jo will continue to be part of our community as the Director of OSHC. 

At the end of the school year there are regularly changes in staffing. This year there will be some 

staff changeover and potential changes in roles and responsibilities. The positions of Deputy 

Principal, Student Wellbeing Leader and a Curriculum Leadership position have recently been 

advertised. Once  the outcomes are known we will announce the successful applicants. 2020 will 

also see the return of two staff members. Jess Smith and Kim Sabien will both return to work part 

time. We look forward to welcoming them in the new year.  

As we are still waiting on some staffing information from the Department, I will send out an update 

before the last day of term. 

The last week of the school year is traditionally both busy and exciting. Classes will have end of year 

excursions and class parties and we will  celebrate the completion of Primary School with our Year 7 

students at Graduation on Tuesday 10 December.  

As there is one week of the term to go I will take this opportunity to wish you a safe and joyous 

holiday season. 

Regards, 

Terena Pope 

Principal, Clovelly Park Primary School 

ATTENDANCE TARGET 95% 

Uniforms in 2020 

AusKick 

 Pupil Free Day: Monday 9
th

 December  

OSHC will be available, bookings are required.  Please contact Jo 0418 585 412. 

LEGO Club 



The weather was perfect for our Celebrate 2019, allowing  

many families to enjoy our school’s end of year 

performance.  We started the night with a multicultural 

dinner, tasting many wonderful dishes brought in by 

various families whilst viewing the Student Art Show in the 

gym. We then progressed outside to enjoy the concert in 

full, with singing and musical performances from each class.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We displayed the students artwork on the walls of the gym, 

and raised $138.90 for the school through the sale! 

Thanks to Debbie for organising and conducting all the 

performances, and also to other members of our staff   

who worked to make this night so special! Well done! 

Our last assembly for 2019 will be held on Friday, 13th 

December in the gym.  We hope to see many parents 

and our much valued volunteers there to wrap up the 

2019 year!   

Many of the students made an assortment of decorative 

hub caps with Ms Parsons this term.  These will soon be 

displayed around the butterfly garden for all to see. 

Our Year 7 Graduation will be held on Tuesday night, 

10th December, starting with presentations at 5.30pm 

in the gym.  Parents are welcome to stay for the 

presentation.   

Students will then go to Charlie’s 

Diner for an ‘all-you-can-eat’ dinner 

at 7pm. 

 

On Thursday evening as a staff we acknowledged 

Fulvia’s efforts and achievement over a very rewarding 

career.   

Fulvia has been with the Clovelly Park Community since 

2003. 

We wish Fulvia all the very best in your next adventure 

of retirement and thank her for the great impact that 

she has had within Clovelly Park Primary School.   

Celebrate 2019 Last Assembly for 2019 

Year 7 Graduation 

Art  

Goodbye Fulvia 


